
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

21 April 2011 
 
Our ref: ICAEW Rep 41/11 
 
 
Darran Burton  
The Pensions Regulator  
Napier House  
Trafalgar Place  
Brighton  
BN1 4DW  
 
By email: DCDP@thepensionsregulator.gov.uk
 
 
 
Dear Mr Burton 
 
Enabling good member outcomes in work-based pension provision 
 
ICAEW welcomes the opportunity to comment on the consultation paper Enabling good member 
outcomes in work-based pension provision published by The Pensions Regulator in January 2011. 
 
ICAEW operates under a Royal Charter, working in the public interest. Its regulation of its members, in 
particular its responsibilities in respect of auditors, is overseen by the Financial Reporting Council. As a 
world leading professional accountancy body, we provide leadership and practical support to over 
136,000 members in more than 160 countries, working with governments, regulators and industry in 
order to ensure the highest standards are maintained. We are a founding member of the Global 
Accounting Alliance with over 775,000 members worldwide. 
 
We support this timely and well-placed initiative from the Pensions Regulator. ICAEW has no detailed 
comments at this stage, but we would like to offer our assistance with the development of proposals (in 
particular from practical implementation perspective) and we therefore look forward to commenting 
on the resulting proposals as they are developed.  
 
Please contact me should you wish to discuss any such further proposals. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Liz Cole  
Manager, Company Law, Insolvency & Pensions 
 
T +44 (0)20 7920 8746  
E liz.cole@icaew.com 
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